To: Ted Burse, Chair SA Subcommittee				Date: 28 May, 1999


From: Michael Wactor, Chair WG C37.20.2





Subject: ADSCOM meeting discussion of C37.20.2 D8b





I would like to formally document my understanding of the discussion that took place in the 25 May, 1999 concerning the use the term “momentary” verses “peak current withstand” and the negative ballots associated with C37.20.2.





The discussion centered changing the title of the momentary current test to peak current withstand test.  There were 6 negatives on the Draft 8b ballot which specifically requested this change.  It was noted that the ballot had a 92% return and 87% affirmative response, however, it was called into question based on the ADSCOM directive to harmonize with the IEC ( peak current withstand being the IEC term ) and the use of the term in other ANSI/IEEE documents.





The discussion pointed out that:


the IEC test duration and verbiage was not adopted in the documents cited as harmonized


switchgear assemblies covered by C37.20.2 behave differently from circuit breakers and switches when subjected to a short circuit current due to the close phase spacing and that different testing requirements were necessary to properly evaluate the designs


the term “peak” implies that only the peak current is of interest to the test, however many of the attendees cited testing where they experienced mechanical failure of equipment several cycles after the peak current loop


the NEC only recognizes the term “momentary” and that its use will be required to match the regulatory standards


the C37.20.2 WG had included in the 8b draft words to link the momentary test to the peak withstand test in other standards


the C37.20.2 WG would accept the term “peak current withstand” if the full IEC type test verbiage was also adopted





These items supported the continued use of the term “momentary” and its use in the document appeared to have the general approval of the committee.  There were still some negative supporters who did not withdraw their position.





The ADSCOM chair suggested that C37.20.2 D8b be submitted to REVCOM as written and balloted with the technical support to address the negative ballots for the position that “momentary” is the more appropriate term.  The implication being that ADSCOM would not attempt to block the approval of the document.








Michael Wactor


C37.20.2 WG Chair


